TIPS TO IMPROVE FARM TRACTOR SAFETY

Source: Larry Piercy

Tractors and tractor overturns continue to be a major source of farm deaths in Kentucky.

What can we do to improve tractor safety and reduce the risk of tractor-related deaths on Kentucky farms and public roads?

Equip older tractors with roll-over protective structures, commonly called (roll bars.(
ROPS prices have declined in recent years and can be installed on many older tractors for $600 to $1,200.  It will be more expensive to put ROPS, if you can find them, on tractors manufactured before the late 1960s.

If you have a ROPS or a safety cab, make it a habit to use the seatbelt. While ROPS provide basic protection, a seatbelt ensures you will remain inside this zone of protection in case of an overturn. Using a seatbelt also keeps you from being thrown off the tractor if you hit an obstacle or barrier.

If you operate a farm tractor on public roads and highways, be sure this equipment has a slow-moving vehicle emblem on the back.  Replace the emblem(s reflective materials if they have faded from exposure to the sun.  Also check that equipment lighting is operating satisfactorily. This should include headlights, taillights and flashing lights, if available.

Don(t forget to inspect reflectors or reflective tape on the  front and rear extremities of towed equipment. Use amber or yellow on the front and red on the rear. Front reflectors or tape are especially important if the edges of towed equipment extend beyond the left side of the tractor. These safety devices alert on-coming traffic to protruding equipment behind your tractor.

For more information on farm equipment safety, contact your (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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